
PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

The Honorable John Boozman 
Chairman JUN 1 8 2020 

Subcommittee on Military Construction, 
Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies 

Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

The Department's response to House Report 115-188, pages 27-28, accompanying H.R. 
2998, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 
2018, is enclosed. The report provides the second quarter status of the Fort Bliss Hospital 
Replacement Project. 

The construction of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project is substantially 
complete, with significant efforts continuing on building commissioning and construction punch 
list inspections and corrections, as well as transition activities. The Construction Agent (U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers) reports the project is 99.79 percent complete. The contractor and 
Construction Agent reports Beneficial Occupancy Date and Final Acceptance was 
February 29, 2020. The facility operational date of September 2020 remains unchanged. The 
report provides the status of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project as of March 31, 2020. 

Thank you for your continued support for the health and well-being of our Service 
members, veterans, and their families. I am sending identical letters to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Sincerely, 

//Signed// 
Matthew P. Donovan 
US Under Secretary for P&R 

Enclosure: 
As stated 



 

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

The Honorable Brian Schatz 
JUN 1 8 2020 

Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Military Construction, 

Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Schatz: 

The Department's response to House Report 115-188, pages 27-28, accompanying H.R. 
2998, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 
2018, is enclosed. The report provides the second quarter status of the Fort Bliss Hospital 
Replacement Project. 

The construction of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project is substantially 
complete, with significant efforts continuing on building commissioning and construction punch 
list inspections and corrections, as well as transition activities. The Construction Agent (U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers) reports the project is 99.79 percent complete. The contractor and 
Construction Agent reports Beneficial Occupancy Date and Final Acceptance was 
February 29, 2020. The facility operational date of September 2020 remains unchanged. The 
report provides the status of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project as of March 31, 2020. 

Thank you for your continued support for the health and well-being of our Service 
members, veterans, and their families. I am sending identical letters to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Sincerely, 

//Signed// 
Matthew P. Donovan 
US Under Secretary for P&R 

Enclosure: 
As stated 



UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

The Honorable James M. Inhofe JUN 1 8 2020 
Chairman 
Committee on Armed Services 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

The Department's response to House Report 115-188, pages 27-28, accompanying H.R. 
2998, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 
2018, is enclosed. The report provides the second quarter status of the Fort Bliss Hospital 
Replacement Project. 

The construction of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project is substantially 
complete, with significant efforts continuing on building commissioning and construction punch 

list inspections and corrections, as well as transition activities. The Construction Agent (U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers) reports the project is 99.79 percent complete. The contractor and 
Construction Agent reports Beneficial Occupancy Date and Final Acceptance was 
February 29, 2020. The facility operational date of September 2020 remains unchanged. The 
report provides the status of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project as of March 31, 2020. 

Thank you for your continued support for the health and well-being of our Service 
members, veterans, and their families. I am sending identical letters to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Sincerely, 

//Signed// 
Matthew P. Donovan 
US Under Secretary for P&R 

Enclosure: 
As stated 



UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

The Honorable Jack Reed JUN 1 8 2020 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Armed Services 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Reed: 

The Department's response to House Report 115-188, pages 27-28, accompanying H.R. 
2998, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 
2018, is enclosed. The report provides the second quarter status of the Fort Bliss Hospital 
Replacement Project. 

The construction of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project is substantially 
complete, with significant efforts continuing on building commissioning and construction punch 
list inspections and corrections, as well as transition activities. The Construction Agent (U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers) reports the project is 99.79 percent complete. The contractor and 
Construction Agent reports Beneficial Occupancy Date and Final Acceptance was 
February 29, 2020. The facility operational date of September 2020 remains unchanged. The 
report provides the status of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project as of March 31, 2020. 

Thank you for your continued support for the health and well-being of our Service 
members, veterans, and their families. I am sending identical letters to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Sincerely, 

//Signed// 
Matthew P. Donovan 
US Under Secretary for P&R 

Enclosure: 
As stated 



 

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

The Honorable Adam Smith 
JUN 1 8 2020 Chairman 

Committee on Armed Services 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

The Department's response to House Report 115-188, pages 27-28, accompanying H.R. 
2998, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 
2018, is enclosed. The report provides the second quarter status of the Fort Bliss Hospital 
Replacement Project. 

The construction of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project is substantially 
complete, with significant efforts continuing on building commissioning and construction punch 
list inspections and corrections, as well as transition activities. The Construction Agent (U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers) reports the project is 99.79 percent complete. The contractor and 
Construction Agent reports Beneficial Occupancy Date and Final Acceptance was 
February 29, 2020. The facility operational date of September 2020 remains unchanged. The 
report provides the status of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project as of March 31, 2020. 

Thank you for your continued support for the health and well-being of our Service 
members, veterans, and their families. I am sending identical letters to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Sincerely, 

//Signed// 
Matthew P. Donovan 
US Under Secretary for P&R 

Enclosure: 
As stated 



 

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

The Honorable William M. "Mac" Thornberry 
JUN 1 8 2020 

Ranking Member 
Committee on Armed Services 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Representative Thornberry: 

The Department's response to House Report 115-188, pages 27-28, accompanying H.R. 
2998, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 
2018, is enclosed. The report provides the second quarter status of the Fort Bliss Hospital 
Replacement Project. 

The construction of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project is substantially 
complete, with significant efforts continuing on building commissioning and construction punch 
list inspections and corrections, as well as transition activities. The Construction Agent (U.S. 

Army Corps of Engineers) reports the project is 99.79 percent complete. The contractor and 
Construction Agent reports Beneficial Occupancy Date and Final Acceptance was 
February 29, 2020. The facility operational date of September 2020 remains unchanged. The 
report provides the status of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project as of March 31, 2020. 

Thank you for your continued support for the health and well-being of our Service 

members, veterans, and their families. I am sending identical letters to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Sincerely, 

//Signed// 
Matthew P. Donovan 
US Under Secretary for P&R 

Enclosure: 

As stated 



 

 

PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

The Honorable Debbie Wasserman-Schultz 
Chairwoman JUN 1 8 2020 
Subcommittee on Military Construction, 

Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Madam Chairwoman: 

The Department's response to House Report 115-188, pages 27-28, accompanying H.R. 

2998, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 
2018, is enclosed. The report provides the second quarter status of the Fort Bliss Hospital 
Replacement Project. 

The construction of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project is substantially 
complete, with significant efforts continuing on building commissioning and construction punch 
list inspections and corrections, as well as transition activities. The Construction Agent (U.S. 

Army Corps of Engineers) reports the project is 99.79 percent complete. The contractor and 
Construction Agent reports Beneficial Occupancy Date and Final Acceptance was 
February 29, 2020. The facility operational date of September 2020 remains unchanged. The 
report provides the status of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project as of March 31, 2020. 

Thank you for your continued support for the health and well-being of our Service 
members, veterans, and their families. I am sending identical letters to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Sincerely, 

//Signed// 
Matthew P. Donovan 
US Under Secretary for P&R 

Enclosure: 
As stated 



UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000 

PERSONNEL AND 

READINESS 

The Honorable John Carter 
Ranking Member JUN 1 8 2020 
Subcommittee on Military Construction, 

Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Representative Carter: 

The Department's response to House Report 115-188, pages 27-28, accompanying H.R. 
2998, the Military Construction, Veterans Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropriations Act, 
2018, is enclosed. The report provides the second quarter status of the Fort Bliss Hospital 
Replacement Project. 

The construction of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project is substantially 
complete, with significant efforts continuing on building commissioning and construction punch 
list inspections and corrections, as well as transition activities. The Construction Agent (U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers) reports the project is 99.79 percent complete. The contractor and 
Construction Agent reports Beneficial Occupancy Date and Final Acceptance was 
February 29, 2020. The facility operational date of September 2020 remains unchanged. The 
report provides the status of the Fort Bliss Hospital Replacement Project as of March 31, 2020. 

Thank you for your continued support for the health and well-being of our Service 
members, veterans, and their families. I am sending identical letters to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Sincerely, 

//Signed// 
Matthew P. Donovan 
US Under Secretary for P&R 

Enclosure: 
As stated 








